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AUGUST 
Saturday AUG 16 11:00 am-2:00 pm All-Masonic Picnic with Grand Lodge, Shrine, and ESMRC 
Wednesday AUG 20 6:00 pm Officers’ Mid-Year Planning Dinner Meeting 
 

SEPTEMBER 
Monday SEP 01   Consistory CLOSED for Labor Day Holiday 
Thursday SEP 04   Consistory CLOSED for Grand York Rite 
Friday SEP 05    Consistory CLOSED for Grand York Rite (No Luncheon) 
Monday SEP 15   Stated Meeting - Sports Team Shirt Night - Parking Garage Available 
   5:30 pm Red Room Business Meeting 
   6:00 pm  Dinner—Herbed Chicken with Peach Cobbler 
   7:00 pm Entertainment: Awards & Patents; Scottish Rite Foundation Program 
Saturday SEP 20 8:30 am Let There Be Light  Program at the Consistory 
 

OCTOBER 
Monday OCT 20   Stated Meeting - Parking Garage Available 
   5:30 pm Red Room Business Meeting 
   6:00 pm Dinner -  menu to be announced 
   7:00 pm Entertainment - Feast of Tishri Observance 
   7:30 pm Split Meeting - 5 minute oration by Minister of State, Denver Consistory 

 

MEMBERSHIP 
Are YOU “Past Due”? 

 
We currently have 270 Brothers who are in arrears with their 
dues.  PLEASE, contact the office to let us help you. 
 

303-861-4261  or denverconsistory@denverconsistory.org 
 

WE NEED YOU ! 

mailto:denverconsistory@denverconsistory.org
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From the Secretary’s Desk … 

  

   Bill Klatil, 33° 

“This Internet thing is really just a FAD” …. 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Shrimp Boil - The annual Shrimp Boil was one of the best-attended in the last few 
years.  We started the evening with an installment of our “Let There Be Light” pro-
gram, providing information about how the State of Colorado handles abandoned 
property left in safety deposit boxes and a talk by a Brother Mason who was di-
rectly involved with the Hunt Brothers and their activities with the silver market.  
After the program, our attention turned toward food and conversation.  High 
praise was expressed for the quality of the fare and the fellowship was enjoyed by 
all!   
 

 
All Masonic Community Picnic and Car Show - will be 
held on Saturday, August 16th from 11:00 am to 2:00 pm 
at the Eastern Star masonic Retirement Community at 
2445 S. Quebec Street, in Denver.  You never know who 
you will run into.  This event provides fun, food, activi-
ties and entertainment for all ages. 
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Scottish Rite Fellows - Our valley will be send-
ing our two Fellows, Keith Anderson, 32° (left) 
and Darren Klinefelter, 32° (right) to Washing-
ton DC on August 15 and 16 to meet with the 
SGC, Ronald Seals, 33° (Active), to discuss chal-
lenges and perspectives from their point of 
view.  The Valley of Denver is proud of these 
two designates and have great confidence in 
their ability to represent the Denver Consisto-
ry. 

 

Chiller Project - The chiller was installed, just in time for the Spring Reunion.  The comfort 

levels at the Consistory have been MUCH improved.  THANK YOU to everyone who con-

tributed to this much-needed project.  It will provide one less distraction in the environment 
of our activities in the Cathedral Room (auditorium). 

Upcoming Events  
Officers summer planning meeting, 6:00 pm August 20th at the Consistory.  This is a chance 
for your officers to look back and to the future to plan the direction of the Consistory. 

  

Calling Committee event, scheduled for a Saturday in August.  If you have not been involved 
with this activity, you are missing out.  If you are interested, contact Rick Wenzel, 32°,      
wenzelr2001@yahoo.com. Talking with your brothers presents opportunities to connect with 
good men. 

  

Ambassador’s meeting, September 11.  Every Scottish Rite Mason should be an Ambassador 
for the Rite.  This committee is composed of brothers who will give and take information 
from the Consistory and interface with the Blue Lodges.  If you are interested in helping on 
this committee, please contact the Secretary at: bill@denverconsistory.org. 

From the Secretary’s Desk … (continued) 

mailto:wenzelr2001@yahoo.com
mailto:bill@denverconsistory.org
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All Scottish Rite Masons in good standing are entitled to have a Rose Croix Funeral service at 

the time of their passing.  Members should advise their families of their wishes to have this 

beautiful service.  It is a very dignified  service intended to help bring comfort to the family. 

Basil Brooks Bowman, 32°    06/10/2014 
James Leslie Brown, 32°     07/12/2014 
William Gibson Crews, 32°    06/27/2014 
Carl Martin Erganbright, II, 32°    01/12/2014 
Leroy Robert Gauthier, 32°    05/24/2014 
Richard Leonard Gooding, 32°    06/01/2014 
Jack Andrew Gray, 33°     06/30/2014 
Robert Louis Hunt, 32°     04/26/2014 
Richard C. Johnson, 32°     06/25/2014 
Allan Simon Kahn, 32°     03/18/2014 
Larry Byron Margolis, 32°     07/20/2014 
Richard Keith Milheim, 33°    07/20/2014 
Arnold Herman Rosen, 32°    05/17/2014 
Herman William Saltz, Jr., 32°    06/13/2014 
Yancy Cleveland Young, 32°    05/20/2014 

13 

MWB R. Keith Milheim, PGM (1984) 
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The 13th Annual Colorado Masonic High School Band Camp was held June 30 to July 4, in 
Greeley, Colorado. Masonic Lodges, Masonic Family groups and Friends sponsored the stu-
dents. The band was made up of 101 students selected by their band directors from 51 High 
Schools throughout the state of Colorado. If selected the students come free except for trans-
portation to and from Greeley. 
 
Music activities of the band were under the supervision of Dr. Richard Mayne, Dr. Kevin Droe 
and other members of the music faculty and staff of the University of Northern Colorado. The 
chaperones are members of the Masonic family volunteering their time to host and watch 
over the students.  
 
The Band performed a free public Concert in the UNC Student Union on July 3, and marched 
in the Greeley Stampede Parade accompanied by Grand Master, Michael L. McMillan, and 
many of the Grand Lodge Officers on July 4th. The streets were lined with thousands of specta-
tors. The Band’s banner was carried by members of Job’s Daughters from Greeley followed by 
three Chaperones dressed as colonials carrying the flags of our Country and State.  
 
Mrs. Mildred Jones of the Grand Lodge staff was recognized at the Concert with a bouquet of 
flowers for her hard work, skill, and many efforts supporting the Band. 
 
A few years ago year the Band Camp established the Harry L. Lindstrom, Jr. Scholarship. This is 
a program in conjunction with the University of Northern Colorado Pride of the Rockies 
Marching Band that is under the direction of Dr. Richard Mayne. The Scholarships consist of 
two $1,000.00 matching grants. Dr. Richard Mayne the director of the Pride of the Rockies 
Marching Band, matches the Band’s $1,000 and two recipients receive $1,000 each. The 
scholarship commemorates Harry L. Lindstrom Jr. who was one of the founders of the Band 
Camp.  
 
The Band camp is a 501(c)3 Tax exempt organization and any financial support is greatly ap-
preciated. 

Masonic Band Camp Is 2
nd

 Place  

In The Greeley Stampede Parade 
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Masonic Band Camp members learn to march. 

Masonic Band Camp starts the Greeley Stampede Parade  
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“Silence Is Golden” 
Vide, Aude, Tace [Latin: Know, Dare, Be Silent] 

 
     Silence, obedience, and fidelity are the first three principles found in the Scottish Rite’s de-
grees.  They are surrounded by thoughts on Hiram’s death, dualism, the Kabbalah, and all the 
excitement of the start of a great journey in our Reunions.  All three principles are also taught 
in the Blue Lodge setting, two of them are put to the forefront over and over.  One is always in 
the background—silence.  Maybe that is the best place for it.  Silence is not an active charac-
teristic that gets much glory and fanfare.  Yet here it is, at the start of our journey, and solidly 
important.  Silence is much more than keeping secrets.  It is a way of life, a way to progress 
through it and a principle that affects all else that we do. 
     Why am I putting such an emphasis on such a small, simple part of a much larger theme?  I 
find that learning to be silent, to be able to use that silence to your advantage and to get the 
most out of this is much harder than we like to admit.  Silence should be your friend.  Yet, it is 
crowded out so easily by the world.  Silence is pushed out by chaos and all the noise which 
seems to surround us.  In a time where every popular star is loose and free with their person-
al information or they look for opportunities to expose others, Masons are encouraged to do 
the opposite. 

Between 

the  

columns 
 

Michael D. Moore, 32° KCCH 

The Senior Warden’s chair in Leadville, one of the highest elevation lodge rooms in North America 



9 

Silence is what you have many times when you are alone.  When was the last time you 
were REALLY alone—away from the television, your radio or a cell phone (or any form of 
them)?  This is hard to do these days, everyone wants a piece of you and your time; they want 
to be in instant contact with you and demand your attention.  Silence is about keeping se-
crets, not sharing principles we have been taught with outsiders; but it can also be a way to 
learn.  The regular definition of this word is much different than the Masonic use of it.  Web-
ster’s gives the following normal definition: 

The state of being silent; entire absence of sound or noise; absolute stillness. 
Forbearance from, or absence of, speech; taciturnity; muteness. 

      
     I used to think silence was just the first step of many and not that important as you pro-
gress in regards to other principles taught us.  Lately, I am realizing that silence is an important 
part of who we need to be.  When Aristotle was asked what was the most difficult for him, he 
replied “to be secret and silent.”  Do you want to learn about the Scottish Rite?  The mystery 
religions, or eternal truth?  Learn to put yourself in a place and state of mind to be separate 
and silent.  This simple act will free up mind space and help you to find what you desire.  The 
time taken to do this will open up many new paths to your learning and it will surprise you 
what will enlighten your mind. 
 

      
Secrecy and silence do go well together.  They comple-
ment each other and help the seeker to find what he de-
sires.  They are like Boaz and Jachin.  Yet, many never 
think of silence as a part of anything.  Silence seems to 
be what you leave behind, what you work against and 
what you seek to replace.  Yet, learning how to develop 
this helps you to slow down, open your mind and to con-
centrate, multi-tasking does not go well with this princi-
ple.  Be single-minded, quiet and specific.  Silence will 
reward you with ideals and thoughts that you never 
could have imagined.  It will be a help, and a preparation 
to many good things.  Don’t let the world confuse you in 
this - silence is important.  It has been misunderstood for 
many years as unprofitable, a “lack of” instead of some-
thing else better, and an unwanted aspect of life.  Silence 
is not what most think it is.  Learn to have it become a 
part of your life.  Be comfortable with it and embrace it. 

Between the columns - continued 

Some things are silent for the wrong rea-
sons, like this abandoned Masonic Lodge. 
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90 Years Young 
Clark H. Skinner 

William D. Blankenship 
William R. Tyrrell 

Frank E. Simpson, Jr. 
Clarence O. Miles 

Charles E. McKinney 
80 Years Young 
David L. Roberts 
Donnie D. Duff 

Gordon W. Bates 
James A. Newsome 

Richard B. Quick 
Kenneth E. Forbes 
James L. E. Juett 

Jack A. Moss  
70 Years Young 
Royneal L. Millis 

Steven D. Christensen 
Richard G. Jones 
Ronnie C. Glover 
60 Years Young 

Gary R. Sunshine 
Scott A. Anderson 

Melvin L. Kemp 
Michael J. Zeff 

Marcel N. Doyon 
Paul B. Michell 
50 Years Young 

S. Todd Warburton 
Robert H. Arnett, Jr. 

JULY 

Special 

Birthdays 
100+ 

Wayne L. Barr 

AUGUST 

Special 

Birthdays 

90 Years Young 
John E. Gentle 

Harvey Murdock 
Greig W. Lang 

William H. Mattocks, Jr. 
William H. Monroe 

80 Years Young 
Cecil E. Norrid 
Eddie J. Brown 

Lloyd Wainscott, Jr. 
70 Years Young 

Perry L. Carter, Jr. 
Norman L. O’Kelly 
Gary R. Disinger 
Roger P. Barnes 
Frank R. Walker 

Lawrence N. Wiseman 
60 Years Young 
Ronald D. Birely 
Donald J. Pew 
Ronald L. Pew 

50 Years Young 
Phillip R. Steel 

40 Years “OLD” 
Keith J. Heintz 
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(NOTE:  The Fourth Degree is the third to be profiled for RiteWorks and the Newsletter, with the 30° and 
32° Degrees to follow within the next few months.) 

The Fourth Degree –Secret Master 

By John Warren, 33° 

     The work of the Scottish Rite is to inspire and teach man that he must improve, refine, and 
perfect himself.  The degrees are a journey towards ever broadening horizons of knowledge 
and teach of a nobler Virtue, Honor, and Truth.   
     From A Bridge to Light1, we know that the 4° through 14° are called the “Ineffable Degrees” 
because their principal purpose is the   investigation and contemplation of the ineffable name 
of Deity.  The word ineffable derives from Latin ineffabilis which means something which 
should not be spoken.  
      The Deity is thus not an object of knowledge, but of faith, not to be approached by the un-
derstanding, but by the moral sense; not to be conceived, but to be felt.  The 4° emphasizes 
duty, fidelity, Integrity, and the necessity for secrecy in all confidential relationships. 
     Prior to the exemplification of this degree, the Class of new Brothers is told that the De-
gree opens with the sadness and sorrow that followed the untimely death of our Grand Mas-
ter Hiram Abif.  They are told that as they begin their journey towards spiritual knowledge, 
that their eyes are enabled to discern truth from error. 
     The class is instructed on their obligations as Masons to serve their fellow man and their  
Country.  They are informed that they must work for work’s sake without thought of reward 
or recognition. 
     What follows these instructions is the exemplification of the 4° in dramatic form.  This dra-
matic form is enhanced by the period costumes worn by the actors, the elocution of the ac-
tors, the props used, the lighting and sound provided by the Audio/Visual crew, and of course, 
by the accompanying music. 
     Music often can add to the effectiveness of this or any other degree as well as for the en-
joyment of the audience.  Denver Consistory is fortunate in having a crew capable of provid-
ing pre-recorded music as needed, as well as having a live band.  Caution should be taken to 
determine when pre-recorded music is more appropriate to the action on the floor and when 
“live” music is best.  One “size” does not fit all occasions. 
      Acting techniques used by the actors in the 4° can send a message without words.   The 
primary mood of the 4° is sorrow.  The Lodge is in mourning for the death of Hiram.  It is im-
portant not to let the pace of this degree drag.  The pace should be slow, but the energy level 
high.  

(Article Continued next page) 
1 Rex R. Hutchens, 33°, G.C. - A Bridge To Light, 2nd ed. 1995 
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The Fourth Degree - Secret Master       Continued from Previous Page 

    Thus, our new Brothers witness their first Scottish Rite Degree, exemplified for them, using 
everything the Consistory has to offer: actors, props, music, lighting and sound … as they 
begin their journey seeking knowledge and understanding. 
     Go now and hear what you shall hear and see what you shall see and witness the Fourth 
Degree, Secret Master! 

http://www.macoy.com 

Macoy Publishing & Masonic Supply 

3011Dunbarton Road 

Richmond, VA  23228 

800-637-4640 

Mon-Fri  8AM-6PM (ET) 

MISCELLANEOUS INTERNET LINK INFORMATION 
Think driving “distracted” isn’t that big a problem?  Well, a movie theater got its audience to 
use their phones so it could teach them a lesson.  Take a look at just how risky it is to use a 
mobile phone, let alone text, while you are driving. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Tlxjng8h3Tc 
There is a short advertisement before, so be a little patient. 
 
Did you miss the “Let There Be Light” presentations at the Shrimp Boil?  If so, you might be 
interested to know that one speaker talked about all the money that the State of Colorado 
has in trust for people that don’t know they have money coming back to them.  Check out: 

http://www.colorado.gov/treasury/gcp/ 
All it takes is a few minutes of your time to find out whether you might have some money 
coming back to you. 

http://www.macoy.com
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Tlxjng8h3Tc
http://www.colorado.gov/treasury/gcp
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     Masonic funeral services were recently held for Past Grand Master, Ill R. Keith Milheim, 33° 
in what we have called the “auditorium.”  For several years, I have been suggesting changing 
the name of the auditorium to a more meaningful name.  Recently, the Executive committee 
voted to change the name of the auditorium to its original name, “The Cathedral Room.”  
Many Scottish Rite Centers are currently called Masonic Cathedrals.  Despite their name and 
appearance, they are NOT churches.  They are Masonic meeting halls intended for the cere-
monies and rituals of Freemasonry.  They are also used as venues for other non-Masonic 
events such as concerts, meetings, and so on. 
     Masons have traced their lineage to the guild organizations of the stoneworkers who built 
the great cathedrals of Europe.  Many of the cathedrals contain masonic symbols.  The English 
word “cathedral” has its root meaning as “assembly.”  I have felt a presence when we gather 
for our stated meetings as brothers who have a special connection.  We gather in the 
“Cathedral Room” for our reunions, concerts, funerals, and other activities.  It is a special 
place and the current name change reflects that deeper meaning.  It is where we gather to 
meet, to learn, to grow, and yes - to pray. 
     It is where we connect with the Supreme Architect of the Universe.  Have a great summer 
and remember to stay positive and enjoy every new day. 

The PrelaTe’s 

pulpit 

Rev. Jim Harris, 32° KCCH 

1. Starting in October, we will host a different Masonic 
Scholar/Degree director at each meeting for an in-
depth lecture/discussion of the Scottish Rite Degrees.  
Aaron Klostermeyer will give the first presentation in 
October on the 24th degree. 

2. Due to the Labor Day Holiday falling on our normal 
stated meeting date, there will be NO SEPTEMBER KSA 
Meeting. 

 
See you all in October.  Don’t forget about Burns’ Supper 
planning for 2015 - It’ll be here before you know it. 
 
DARREN KLINEFELTER - Venerable Master 
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Estes Park Masonic Lodge No. 183, A.F.& A.M. of Estes Park, Colorado, 1820 S. St. Vrain Ave 
(Highway 7), would like to extend an invitation to the members and family members of your organiza-
tion to join with many other Masonic bodies in marching in this year’s Longs Peak Scottish - Irish 
Highland Festival in Estes Park, Colorado.  The date of the parade event is, Saturday, Septem-
ber 6, 2014 (the Saturday following Labor Day) and will start at 9:30 A.M on the west end of Elkhorn 
Drive and go through the main part of town and terminate at the Visitor's Center on the east side of 
town (approx. one mile). This event is advertised as the largest all Celtic parade in North America. 
Parade participates are encouraged to park at the Estes Park Visitors Center and then walk to the 
west-end of Elkhorn Drive to gather for the parade lineup. 

 

Following this event at, 1 P.M., our lodge will be sponsoring an 18-hole “scramble” golf tournament, 
organized by the Longs Peak Scottish/Irish Highland Festival, www.scotfest.com. Click on the 
“Saturday Golf Tournament Estes Park  Golf Course (Register Here)” link.  The cost is $95.00 per 
player or $380.00 per foursome to help support our local high school scholarship program. Each en-
try fee includes Green Fee and Cart, Range Balls and Snack Buffet afterwards and a 1-day Festival 
pass for Sunday September 7, 2014.  Prizes and awards will be presented. 

  

This invitation is being emailed to Colorado and Wyoming Masonic Lodges and associated Masonic 
bodies, in hopes of having a strong showing of Masonic brotherhood in this region. Picture, if you 
will, 100+ members representing Blue Lodges, Eastern Star, Scottish Rite, York Rite, Shriners, Jobs 
Daughters, Rainbow Girls, DeMolay and other bodies marching with their chapter banners raised 
high above them and right behind the Shriners El Jebel Pipe Band. What an awesome sight this 
would be.  We will be marching behind the “Clan Masons” banner. A trailer or trolley with chairs 
may be available to those in need.  So, think about it and mark your calendars so that you don’t for-
get. And if you plan to march in the parade wear your Masonic apparel, i.e. apron, cape, etc.   For 
additional information contact us at: estespark183@gmail.com or call WB Marvin Hart at: 970-222-
6212. 

  

A Masonic Information tent will be set up during this 3-day event, at the Festival Grounds, located at 
Stanley Park, to provide Masonic information brochures to those interested in learning more about 
Masonry and the different Masonic bodies.  Volunteers to staff this tent are needed and if anyone is 
interested in helping please contact us at: estespark183@gmail.com. 

The lodge building will be open all day on Saturday, September 6, as the Hospitality Meeting Place 
for all Masons, Masonic groups and their families. After the parade you can go to the Estes Park Ma-
sonic Lodge for some coffee, drinks, snacks and friendly Masonic conversation.  Overnight “dry 
camping” for RVs will be allowed in our parking lot. 

We ask that you communicate this to other Masons and members of the various Masonic bodies 
that you have contact with in your address book.  We know this action may generate multiple emails, 
and we apologize for that, but we want to try to get a large showing in the parade and in the golf 
tournament – better to have multiple announcements than none at all. 

 

SPECIAL BULLETIN 

http://www.scotfest.com
mailto:estespark183@gmail.com
mailto:estespark183@gmail.com
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SOCIAL MEDIA PRESENCE 

Denver Consistory Web Page (New and Revised) 

http://www.denverconsistory.org 

QUESTIONS/COMMENTS:  Dan Conway, 32° 

Look for (search): 

Denver Scottish Rite Consistory 

http://www.facebook.com 

QUESTIONS:  Mike Brewer, 32° KCCH 

Look for us (follow): 

@DenvrConsistory 

(Yes, the spelling is correct above) 

QUESTIONS:  Bryant Harris, 32° KCCH 

http://www.linkedin.com 

Search for:  Colorado Scottish Rite Masonry, Denver Consistory, Scottish Rite, or 

    Scottish Rite Freemasons (SGC) 

This is primarily a 
“professional” networking 
site.  QUESTIONS? 
Bill Hickey, 32° KCCH 

You need to “LIKE” us to see what is going on. 

http://www.denverconsistory.org
mailto:webmaster@denverconsistory.org
http://www.facebook.com
mailto:mike.brewer@gravatonenergyresources.com
mailto:bryantone56@covad.net
http://www.linkedin.com/
mailto:wa3h@hotmail.com
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Denver  consistory 

Riteworks staff 

 

William C. Klatil, 33° - Bulletin Advisor 
303-861-4621  /  bill@denverconsistory.org 

 
Audrey Ford - Technical Advisor/Correspondent 
303-861-4261  /  audrey@denverconsistory.org 

FAX: 303-861-4269 
 

John A. Moreno, 33° - Staff Photographer 
303-238-3635 

 
Bill Hickey, 32° KCCH - Editor-in-Chief 

editor@denverconsistory.org 
 

D. J. Cox, 33° - Editor Emeritus 
970-980-4340 

 
Daniel Conway, 32° - Webmaster 

webmaster@denverconsistory.org 
 

This publication is produced monthly by and for the benefit of 
members, staff, and interested parties associated with the 
Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry, Southern 
Jurisdiction of the United States of America, and more partic-
ularly the Denver consistory in the Valley of Denver, Orient of 
Colorado.  The views expressed in this publication do not nec-
essarily reflect those of the Denver consistory or its officers. 
 
Deadline for article submission is two (2) days after the 
monthly stated meeting (third Monday).  Articles should be 
approximately 250-1000 words long.  Where appropriate, 
relevant high-resolution images with proper credits may be 
included with your submission.  Articles may be submitted in 
hard copy to the office or by electronic format via email to 
the editor.  All articles are subject to editing and are pub-
lished without restrictions unless clearly marked as copyright-
ed.  No compensation is given for any articles, photographs, 
or other materials submitted or published. 
 
Notice of publication is provided to members of the Denver 
Consistory who have provided a valid email address.  The 
newsletter is published on the web site as an Adobe .pdf file.  
It requires the free Adobe Reader program to read. (A copy of 
this program can be found at http://www.adobe.com).  Cur-
rent and past issues (subject to available storage space) are 
available for viewing on the Denver Consistory Web site. 
 
Questions pertaining to this publication should be forwarded 
to the Editor or the Consistory Office. 

 

Photographs in this issue are in the public domain.   
Cover art and graphic on Memorial Scroll page are pro-
vided with permission from Stephen A. McKim.  Any-
one interested in other graphics he has available 
should point their browser to: 
http://www.mckim.nescotland.co.uk-MWWhome.html 
Graphic below is used with permission from Brother 
Gary Onuschak.   
Facebook, Twitter, and LinkedIN logos are taken from a 
public domain library. 
This publication is copyright 2014 by the Denver Con-
sistory -  ALL RIGHTS RESERVED.  Requests for re-
printing will be considered on a case-by-case basis by 
the Editor. 

Denver consistory  

publications committee 

Bill Hickey, 32° KCCH - Chairman 
Richard Silver, 32° KCCH 

John Warren, 33° 
Jack D. White, 32° KCCH 

 
If you have comments, constructive criticisms, 
recommendations, or articles for submission, 
please send them to the EDITOR, RiteWorks. 
 
THIS IS YOUR NEWSLETTER !!!  Let us know how 
we’re doing.  We need to know if you want to see 
something in particular that we haven’t published 
previously.  If you are receiving this e-newsletter, 
it is because we have a valid email address for 
you.  If you know of a Brother who has email but 
is not receiving these notices, PLEASE have him 
contact the Consistory Office and get his email 
updated or added to our database.  Contact: 

audrey@denverconsistory.org 
Or 

tom@denverconsistory.org 

mailto:bill@denverconsistory.org
mailto:audrey@denverconsistory.org
mailto:editor@denverconsistory.org
mailto:webmaster@denverconsistory.org
http://www.adobe.com
http://www.mckim.nescotland.co.uk-MWWhome.html
mailto:audrey@denverconsistory.org
mailto:tom@denverconsistory.org
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ALLEGIANCE 
The bodies of the Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry, sitting in the Valley of Denver, Orient of Colo-
rado, acknowledge and yield allegiance to the Supreme Council (Mother Council of the World) of the Inspectors 
General, Knights Commander of the House of the Temple of Solomon. 

Ronald A. Seale, 33° 
Sovereign Grand Commander 

Stephen M. Munsinger, 33° 
Sovereign Grand Inspector General 

Orient of Colorado 

David W. Powell, 33° 
Personal Representative of the SGIG 

Valley of Denver 

Peter J. DeLaurier, 32° KCCH 
Venerable Master 

Centennial Lodge of Perfection 

Thomas M. Thompson, 33° 
Wise Master 

Rocky Mountain Chapter, Rose Croix 

Michael D. Moore, 32° KCCH 
Commander 

Colorado Council of Kadosh 

William Klatil, 33° 
Secretary - Recorder - Registrar 

John P. Trainor, 33° 
Master of Kadosh 
Denver Consistory 

Wayne Arner, 33° 
Treasurer 

M. Edward Johnson, 33° 
Almoner 

mailto:pdelaurier1969@gmail.com
mailto:tom@denverconsistory.org
mailto:amm1616@comcast.net
mailto:bill@denverconsistory.org
mailto:lashar_mengro@hotmail.com
mailto:waner3@comcast.net
mailto:mej008@comcast.net

